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Request: 
 
I am writing to make an open government request for information to which I am entitled 
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Accordingly, please could you send me, the names and contact details, including email 
address of any/all person(s) who are involved in the decision making-process for the 
Procurement of Telecoms and IT Hardware and Services for your organisation. (Eg 
Procurement, IT, Sustainability roles) 
 
Response: 
 
The Council outsourced a number of its central “back-office” services to Engie under a 
long term contract that commenced on 1st November 2012. The arrangement will last until 
2022 but may be extended until 2027. As such this service is provided for the Council by 
Engie as part of a much larger ICT contract with a contract value of £4.656m per annum. 
Engie is a private company and as such is exempt from the provisions of the Freedom of 
Information Act. Some of the information requested is not the Council’s information. 
 
Any contracts procured directly by the Authority outside of this arrangement are published 
on the Authority's website at https://my.northtyneside.gov.uk/category/1271/transparency  
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